


The amendment envisioned by the Minerals Resource Rent Tax Amendment (Protecting
Revenue) Bill 2012 essentially proposes an extension of the MRRT. Therefore, it makes a
bad tax worse. A more onerous MRRT will place additional pressure on both the mining
industry and on State and Territory governments, particularly in mining states like
Queensland.

Further, the proposed amendment will intensify the sovereign risk issues associated with the
introduction of the MRRT. The confused policy development process underlying the
introduction of the Commonwealth's resource rent taxes has undoubtedly damaged
Australia's international reputation in the mining industry. It has arguably created
uncertainty for current and potential investors, and has increased the perceived risk of
investing in Australia.

The Bill proposes that the Australian Government renege on the agreement it struck with the
major mining companies. The Queensland Government is concerned that amendment of the
legislation in the way proposed will achieve little other than further damage Australia’s
reputation as an investment destination.

The Queensland Government is committed to encouraging and promoting mining
investment, as evidenced by our commitment to fast tracking approvals processes for major
projects, establishing a Cabinet sub-committee tasked with examining strategies to ease the
regulatory burden on industry, and creating certainty for the industry by freezing mining
royalty rates in Queensland for the next 10 years. The Queensland Government considers
that the actions of the Commonwealth Government with regard to the MRRT serve to
undermine efforts by resource States and Territories to alleviale the sovereign risk
associated with investing in Australia.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit the Queensland Government's position to the
Committee.

Yours sincerely

Tim Nicholls
Treasurer and Minister for Trade






